
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Artsmark Platinum Award 

We are delighted and immensely proud to announce that we have been awarded our 

Artsmark Platinum award for a second time! We were the first school in the South East 

of England to secure this prestigious award back in 2019 and to have been awarded with 

Platinum again is an incredible achievement for the school. This demonstrates that not 

only have standards been maintained, but built upon as we continuously strive for 

excellence in the arts. We plan to celebrate this incredible achievement properly after 

Christmas alongside our arts partners. For now, we hope that you are as delighted as we 

are and will join with us in celebrating our amazing staff team and the wonderful young 

people that make up our arts-rich, creative and exceptional school! 

 
A Special Visit from Father Christmas 

This week the children had an audience with Father Christmas and his Elf! They came to 

answer all our questions and kindly gave each class a special present to share with their 

friends. The children asked some excellent questions, including: How do you spread joy at 

Christmas? Why does Rudolph have a red nose? How do the elves make all the presents? 

What makes the reindeer fly? and How do you get around the world in one night? Huge 

thanks to our friends at The Playhouse Theatre for helping to arrange this special visit! 
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N e w s l e t t e r  
Term 2 Week 6 | 13.12.2024 

St Alphege 

Values 

 

Koinonia 
 

 

 

December 2024 

Mon 16th – Year 2 Nativity 2.30pm (School Hall) 

Tues 17th – Year 2 Nativity 2.30pm (School Hall) 

Weds 18th – Year 1 Concert 9.30am (School Hall) 

Weds 18th – Year 1 Concert 2.30pm (School Hall) 

Thurs 19th – Sunbeams Nativity 9.30am (School Hall)  

Thurs 19th – Sunbeams Christmas Party (following 

nativity) 

Thurs 19th – Year 1 Christmas Party 

Fri 20th – Year 2 Christmas party 

Fri 20th – End of Term 2 

 

January 2025 

Mon 6th – Start of Term 3 

  

Executive Head: Liz Thomas-Friend 

Head of School: Jacqui Spinks 

School Business Manager: Manda Cullen   

Chair of Governors: Paula Trewin 

Address: St Alphege CE Infant School 

Oxford Street, Whitstable, CT5 1DA 

Phone: (01227) 272977 

Website: www.st-alphege.kent.sch.uk 

e–mail: headteacher@st-alphege.kent.sch.uk 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/stalphege 
Mrs Spinks: 01227 697035 

Afterschool Club: 01227 697037 

Text number: 01227 250106 
 

If online payment details are required, please 

contact the school office.  

 
Click here for our School & Nursery Term Dates 

https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=1119051366896837&set=pcb.1119052026896771&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWfzT1FwM48ZdXJjj7KN_tb4MJItPluf40tzcjEMjPs-LbeL1kSH1PlskEAluMR4Y5VrgUUCTeUU1yVvCWcvt2KYY53P8Q6vGLvasva2XJNH0lNzbAPhs4aoQiY_HyGiet8jc4e5jXJ48gxUiBKCKw-DlI4piPquzLYqlcjjinO-tVJxNNTnvL3wAkuk8Z7-vc&__tn__=*bH-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=1119051366896837&set=pcb.1119052026896771&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWfzT1FwM48ZdXJjj7KN_tb4MJItPluf40tzcjEMjPs-LbeL1kSH1PlskEAluMR4Y5VrgUUCTeUU1yVvCWcvt2KYY53P8Q6vGLvasva2XJNH0lNzbAPhs4aoQiY_HyGiet8jc4e5jXJ48gxUiBKCKw-DlI4piPquzLYqlcjjinO-tVJxNNTnvL3wAkuk8Z7-vc&__tn__=*bH-R
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Christmas Nativities to Parents  
All year groups will be performing for parents in the hall. If there are two performances, please attend one, whichever is 

most convenient for you, as space in the hall is limited.  All family members welcome.  

Monday 16th December at 2.30pm   Year 2 Nativity  

Tuesday 17th December at 2.30pm  Year 2 Nativity 

Wednesday 18th December at 9.30am  Year 1 Concert  

Wednesday 18th December at 2.30pm   Year 1 Concert  

Thursday 19th December at 9.30am   Sunbeams Nativity – (written themselves!) 

 

Christmas Year Group Parties 

Each year group will have a Christmas party. Please send your child to school in their party clothes on 

that day. Please ensure these are appropriate for outdoor play! No food items are required.  

 

Thursday 19th December   Year 1 Party  

Thursday 19th December   Year R Party 

Friday 20th December   Year 2 Party  

 

Christmas Party – Sunbeams 

We would like to invite all of our Sunbeams into nursery on Thursday 19th December for the morning session 8.30am – 

11.30am even if this is not their usual session to come in. We will perform our nativity to parents and then have some 

Christmas party fun. If your child does not usually attend on Thursday, please Mrs Humphreys know if your child will join 

us for this session. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

King Alphege Attendance Lion 

King Alphege is awarded to the class with 

the highest percentage attendance each  

week 

 

King Alphege Attendance Lion  

W/E 06.12.24 

Shells Class 98.2% 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Whole School Awards! 

Our awards this year represent our School Development priorities: ORBITS. The children have been busy 

designing our new stickers to accompany each of the areas of our School Plan. It was a very difficult choice, as 

their drawings were all brilliant, but we have settled on the final six below. Each class nominate one child to 

celebrate their achievements each week. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

This week in Sunbeams we have pulled our Nativity story together and have been rehearsing our performance 

in full and in the main school hall. We have also been treated to Reception and Year 2’s Christmas 

performances this week which were not only fantastic but also gave us an idea of what it will be like when we 

perform ours for you. We have been a hive of industry this week as we have been using our mark making skills 

to create Christmas cards as well as finishing off our calendars, all of which will be coming home next week. On 

Thursday we had a special visit from Father Christmas who gave us a present for Sunbeams to share, four 

lovely wooden puzzles which we will very much enjoy putting together. Just a reminder that next Thursday 

morning is when we will be performing in the school hall to you all. After our performance we will be having a 

Christmas party for the children back in the nursery. Please drop your child off at 8:30 and collect them at 

11:30, unless they would normally stay in nursery for the day. We have plenty of Nativity costumes so there is 

no need for you to buy anything, but if your child has a suitable costume they would like to wear for our 

performance, please let us know. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Outstanding Writing 

 

Rupert – Pearls Class 

 
 

Retrieval of Learning 

 

Silvia – Pebbles Class 

 

 

 

 
 

Building Connections 

 

Lola – Seagulls Class 

 
 

Inspirational Curriculum 

 

Rudie – Puffins Class 

 
 
 

Talents and Creativity 

 

Isla - Oysters Class 

 
 

Simcha (Shared Joy) 

 

Truly – Shells Class 



 

 

 

 

Year R 

Mrs Keeble and Mrs Jones 
 

A huge well done to our reception children for two beautiful nativity performances. We were so proud of the 

way the children remembered their poetry, songs and lines and how much they enjoyed singing and performing. 

What a joy they all are – truly what Christmas is all about!  

The children were so respectful and sensible on our first visit to Church for collective worship – thank you to all 

our families who were able to join us. The children enjoyed making their Christmas hat for our lovely Christmas 

lunch together on Wednesday – it was lots of fun sharing the time together. We had two very special visitors on 

Thursday – each class spent time in the hall with Father Christmas and his Elf, asking questions and receiving a 

class gift – it was magical! Some of the highlights of learning through play have been creating big art and craft 

Christmas trees together, bikes on the patio and play dough ‘cooking’. Our phonics book for this week was A 

Dip!, which can be accessed online at Big Cat Books.   
 

 

 

What a busy and exciting week! Christmas is getting so close and we are all feeling the excitement in Year 1! 

We have been practising our Christmas concert and we are very excited to sing our songs for you. We were 

lucky enough to watch Year 2’s Nativity show and it was amazing – it really inspired us! We loved visiting Moon 

Lane Bookshop and hearing some Christmas stories. We loved meeting the ladies who work there and seeing 

all the beautiful books, toys and games they have for sale. We can’t wait to visit again! We have had an 

incredible Production Week and have produced some brilliant writing. We wrote newspaper reports about the 

Big Bad Wolf in Little Red Riding Hood. Our teachers were very proud of our outstanding writing! We are 

learning about 2D shapes in Maths and decorated Christmas tree collages with different 2D shapes. Maybe you 

could practise naming some and finding some with us at home! The best part of our week was our visit from 

Father Christmas! He answered our questions and even sang and played his ukulele. We even got a gift from 

him! What a wonderful week at school. 

 
 

 

Year 2 

Mrs O’Keeffe and Mrs Cook 
 

What a lovely week it has been in Year 2! We went to watch the Endowed Year 3 Nativity performance on 

Monday which was a real treat. Then we performed our Nativity to the school on Wednesday and the children 

put on a sparkling performance – we were very proud! We are really looking forward to showing you our 

amazing show next week. We also enjoyed a delicious Christmas lunch with members of the community on 

Wednesday, and on Thursday we had a very special visitor – Father Christmas came to St Alphege! The children 

have been working really hard on their posters about how we can save our world in English; their finished work 

is truly impressive. In Maths we have been doing a festive shape carousal – learning about the properties of 2D 

shapes and using them to create Christmas themed pictures. We have also been doing a Christmas Craft 

Rainbow Challenge – making handprint wreaths, paper chains, party hats, tree decorations and Christmas 

cards. Next week we have a fun filled week ahead with lots of Christmas crafts – making a snowy landscape, 

baking gingerbread, creating 2025 calendars and repurposing tree baubles! Have a wonderful weekend. 

 
 
 


